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Village Diary 
 

15th December - Carol Service  at 
St Andrews 6pm 
 
19th December - Village Christmas 
Party - the Crown 
 
24th December -  

- Drinks and Cheer for Alice 
Midday at The Village Hall  

 
-Crib service, St Andrews 4pm 
 
-Midnight Mass, St Andrews 
11pm 

 
Parish Council 

Meetings: 
14th January  2025 - Parish Council 

Meeting 7.30pm 
11th March 2025 - Parish Council 

Meeting 7.30pm 
 

 
Everyone is very welcome to attend 
the meetings, if they wish to raise or 
ask questions of the council. Please 
pop in! 
 
Clerk: Katy Ward – 07349 159 612 

  (please note new email address 
for the clerk clerk@turlangton-
pc.org.uk) 

Councillors: 

Cllr Tessa Bladon (Chair)- 07549 
271986 

Cllr Paul Officer - 01858 545717 

Cllr Clare Staveley - 07891 788059 

Cllr Debbie Molyneaux - 07854 
734671 

Cllr James Anderson - 07557 801 
580 

 

New Clerk 
The Council would like to welcome 
our new clerk, Katy Ward, further to 
the retirement of Alison Gibson.  

Village Christmas Party 
There are still seats available for the 
Village Christmas Party at the 
Crown, please contact Jan or 
Paisley at the pub to book. 

Village Hall Trustees 
Tur Langton Village Hall is still 
looking for a few more people to 
become Trustees of the Hall 
Charity. If interested please contact, 
Tessa Bladon, Clive Ruggles, Paul 
Officer Jan Haynes or Fiona Sankey 
 

Kibworth Community 
Hub 

The Parish Council have received a 
request from Kibworth Beauchamp  
Council for help towards financing 
the new Community Hub at the 
Kibworth Grammar School Hall. This 
Community Hub will be the new 
location of the Kibworth library as 
well as providing a range of activities 
and support services enhancing 
health and wellbeing. “A focal point 
for social and recreational activities 
with the community library and the 
space to host events, groups and 
meetings on site. Commercial 
activities will provide a steady 
income stream.” 
 
Both Kibworth parish councils will 
have contributed over £95,000 
during the process to date and the 
library has contributed £14,500. The 
s106 fund is just short of £264,000. 
Grants totalling £65,000 have been 
offered. The second lowest tender 
leaves the first phase of the project, 
the library, some £38,000 short, 
some of which will be made up with 
additional grant applications. 
 
Tur Langton Parish Council are 

setting the budget over the next  
month, so we would like to know if 
villagers would like us to include 
some monies towards this hub. 
 

 

History Page 
The village history page is now is live 
at the council website: 
https://www.turlangton-pc.org.uk 
If you would like to contribute please 
contact either Debbie or the clerk. 
 

Dog Waste Bin  

The council on occasion receives  
requests for  installation of dog waste 
bins and are currently investigating 
the costs involved. If you have any 
suggestions for suitable positions for 
such bins in our village please 
contact the clerk or one of the 
councillors. The cost of installation 
and the ongoing costs for emptying 
bins would be paid for through the 
precept. 

 
Tree Warden 

The Parish Tree Warden, Robin, 

is compiling  a list of the trees in 

the village, of note. If you have an  

interesting specimen in your 

garden that you would like 

included, please contact Paul 

Officer or the clerk. 

Defibrillator Awareness 
Our thanks to Councillor Debbie for 

organising the Defibrillator 

Awareness evening in the village 

Hall in October. We will be running 

this again next year for those who 

missed it or want a refresher.  

Speeding 
The police mobile speed 
enforcement van visited our area 
between 01/08/2024 and 
31/08/2024, on the one visit of 90 
minutes in Tur Langton, within the 

https://www.turlangton-pc.org.uk/
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the 30mph zone, there were a total 
ot 11 offences. For the B6047 during 
this period’s 12 visits was 39 over 
1120 minutes 
 

Poppy Remembrance 
Sunday  

The Royal British Legion said thank 
you for the donation. 

Flooding 
The Parish Council is still looking for 

a volunteer to be a flood warden.  If 

you would like to be involved,  

Leicestershire County Council will do 

training. Highways have completed 

their work of new gully installations at 

the junction of Main Street and 

Shangton Road, and are planning to 

do further investigation on the 

northern end of Shangton Road into 

the existing road drainage. 

BT Fibre Voucher 
Scheme 

For those living in the properties at 
the western end of the village that do 
not currently have access to 
superfast fibre on their telephone 
lines, the voucher scheme has now 
been altered so that you can pledge. 
Your property will then be included in 
the count to install the infrastructure. 
If you had previously registered prior 
to  14/09/2024, you will need to re-
pledge, as your pledge was 
previously discounted. 

https://www.openreach.com/connec
t-my-community  

County News 

Kibworth Tip 

The Kibworth tip has now reopened 
and will be open Sunday to 
Wednesday, with the Market 
Harborough tip open Thursday to 
Saturday, 
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